
Bush Fire Brigades Local Law 2024 – Undertaking Notice 

At the Council meeting held on 8 October 2024, Council resolved to make the following 
undertaking to the Joint Standing Committee on Delegated Legislation. 

“RECOMMENDATION / COUNCIL RESOLUTION 

That Council RESOLVES to undertake to the Joint Standing Committee on Delegated 
Legislation that:- 

1. When the local law is next reviewed, correct the use of the term ‘Bush Fire Brigade 
Officer’ which is undefined but used in clauses 4.5(1)(c)(iii), 4.5(2) and 5.3(4)(a); 

2. Not to enforce the Local Law to the contrary before it is amended in accordance with 
undertaking 1; 

3. Ensure all consequential amendments arising from the undertaking will be made; and  
4. Where the Local Law is made publicly available by the City, whether in hard copy or 

electronic form, ensure that it is accompanied by a copy of the undertakings.” 

 
 
 

 

With regard to the Australian Standard 1742.11-1999, a hard copy is available on request, at the 
City of Wanneroo Administration Centre, 23 Dundebar Road, Wannero. 

With regard to the errors identified by the JSCDL, the City is currently in the process of preparing 
an Amendment Local Law to correct this. 

 


